
 
 

  

VIVALDI Adult Social Care Engagement Collective (ASCEC) Meeting 4 - 12th March 2024 
Meeting available to listen again Please visit the website 

 
 

Attending: Zoe Fry - Director, The Outstanding Society (OS) and leading on the Vivaldi 
‘Engagement Workstream’ 

 Laura Shallcross - Public Health Doctor by background, working as a Professor at UCL 
and led the original VIVALDI study 

 Victoria Longstaff - Head of IPC from HC-One 

 Louella - Summerlands Care Home 

 Naomi Bhundia - Relative and active supporter of Rights for Residents and Care Rights 
UK 

 Louis Holmes - Care England 

 Lauren Wheeldon - UKHSA, VIVALDI Stakeholder Engagement Officer 

 Kate Meacock - Founding members of the campaign group Rights for Residents and 
has mum in a care home 

 Kate Collins - Bracebridge Care 

 Helen Hill - Great Hawksley Manor, Stow Healthcare 

 Gareth Patefield - UKHSA (UK Health Security Agency), VIVALDI Lead 

 Francesco Santino Palma - Relative through Use MY Data 

 Lyz Hawkes - Deputy Chief Executive, POhWER 

 Diane Mayhew - Rights for Residents Campaign Manager 

 Debbie Smith - Health and Safety Manager, Infection Prevention and Control Lead, 
Risedale Estates Care Homes  

 Charlotte Lezard - Policy and Public Affairs Officer, Care England – representative body 
for Independent Adult Social Care Providers 

 Ceri Steele - Relative through Use MY Data 

 Asa Johnson - National Service Manager for Anchor 

 Eddy McDowell - CEO of Oxfordshire Association of Care Providers and Co-Chair of the 
Care Association Alliance  

 Caron Sanders-Crook - Operations Manager for Canford Healthcare 

 Samantha Crawley - CEO of Bracebridge Care Group and Director of the OS 

 Sonia Pritchard - PA, the OS 

    

Apologies: Mike Slator - Project Support Specialist for The OS and Pharmacist 

 Rob Hargreaves - Information Service Manager, Skills for Care 

 Graeme - UKHSA 

 Maria Krutikov - Infectious Diseases Doctor and Clinical Researcher working on 
VIVALDI from the start 

 Katie Thorn - Project Lead for the National Care Association and Project Manager 
for Digital Care Hub 

 Sue Curnock - Daughter of Resident at Sussex Care Home 

https://theoutstandingsociety.co.uk/engagement-communication-vivaldi/


 
 

  

 Nicola Turner - Relative of two residents at The Close Care Home 

Action Points VIVALDI Adult Social Care Engagement Collective (ASCEC) Meeting 4 – 12th March 2024 
 

Zoe  Invite Nourish and PCS to the next ASCEC meeting. 
 

 

Jenni (OS) 
Zoe/Sonia 

Finish drafting the Comms Plan.   
Once comms has gone out, organise a virtual update meeting.   
It will be useful to share information on how it's working on the ground. 
 

Ongoing 
TBC 

Jenni (OS)  Booked demo with Recite Me for the accessibility tools. 
 

Date TBC 

Laura  Making progress in terms of thinking how we can provide funding to providers 
so that they can start doing training and thinking about research and the kinds 
of research they would like to do. 
 

Ongoing 

Laura  In response to Francesco’s question, check how long data can be held for 
research purposes (anonymised).  Pseudonymised data (held within the 
foundry/NHS England environment) is only live for the project's duration. 
 

Next Meeting 

UCL Team Report to the Confidentiality Group (CAG) to give a progress update and explain 
how we have worked with the Care Sector to assure ourselves that this is still 
an acceptable thing to do – providing evidence and keeping oversight the 
information coming back in from the Care Homes. 
 

Annually 

VIVALDI Team VIVALDI Lead training session to take place in April and then monthly from then 
on. 
 

03Apr24 and 
ongoing 

VIVALDI Team Have been asked by NIHR to evaluate the training that is taking place so that 
they can consider providing funding.  Funding will be provided for a person to 
come in and help formally evaluate, consequently, write up as a research study 
and explain how this training programme is working, which will, in turn, give us 
something to share with the funder towards the end of the project and provide 
a starting point for the next version of the training. 
 

 

VIVALDI Team The animation (found on the VIVALDI page here) has been updated with 
subtitles and signing. 
A company has been commissioned to produce ‘Easy Reads’. Work starts in 
May, and when it is complete, it will need to go back to ethics and approvals.  
 

 
Done 
 
May 2024 

All Please review the website – if there is anything you would like us to add or 
change, please send your feedback to info@vivaldisocialcare.co.uk 
 

Ongoing 

Louella Feedback was given from the Care Home visit to Summerlands Care Home in 
January 2024.  Residents were excited.  A family member (Sue) started to 
advocate.  No residents have opted out.  No questions have been asked that 
could not be answered by referring to the website or the information provided. 
 

 

VIVALDI Team Holding the first 30-minute drop-in session for onboarded providers on 
Wednesday, 3rd April 2024, and then monthly from then on. 
 

03Apr24 and 
ongoing 

VIVALDI Team The most frequently asked question is ‘When will we be starting?’ We will 
develop and send out a timescale update to keep everyone informed. 

April  

https://theoutstandingsociety.co.uk/vivaldi-duplicate/
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Kate Collins Feedback from Bracebridge Care – similar to Summerlands.  Positive comments 
from residents and relatives.  Main question again is ‘When will we be starting.’  
All excited to get going!  Sharing the information on the website and this has 
proved to be useful and easy to navigate.  No residents have wanted to opt out 
and there have been no difficult or unanswerable questions so far. 
 

 

Helen Hill Feedback from Great Hawksley Manor (Stow Healthcare) – Carried out a 
relative’s meeting to talk about the project and everyone was really excited 
about the big picture stuff and public health implications moving forwards.  
Questions asked were ‘Why has it taken so long to get to this point – this is how 
we start to conduct meaningful research!’  Very positive. 
 

 

Rights for 
Residents 

The animation was shared on the Care Rights UK and Rights for Residents 
groups with very positive feedback. 
Would love to pick up some themes that are coming through from Rights for 
Residents to feedback into the SOGG group too.  
 

Ongoing 

Laura  Laura would like to have a research slot to discuss ideas for potential future 
projects and use this network, if everyone felt it was acceptable, and link data 
that we are setting up to deliver research studies – Research studies can mean 
surveys, questionnaires, interviews through to clinical trials – for example 
around vaccines.  Funded partly by the drug company or entirely funded by the 
public sector.  If anyone has any thoughts about this, please do let us know. 
 

Open for 
discussion 

 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday 9th April 2024, 11.00am-12.00pm and then monthly thereafter. 

 

Overview of VIVALDI – Click here to find out more  

https://theoutstandingsociety.co.uk/vivaldi-duplicate/

